
COBB COUNTY RETIRED EMPLOYEES ASSOCIATION 

MINUTED 

SEPTEMBER 15, 2014 

 

The monthly meeting of the CCREA was held on Monday, September 15, 2014 at 

the West Cobb Senior Center, with 38 members present. President David Stone 

called the meeting to order at 10:30 a.m.  

Invocation was given by Bobby Alexander, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance 

to the Flag. 

NEW MEMBERS:  No new member. 

ILLNESS/BEREAVED:  Wanda Callahan is recovering from heart surgery and 

Rolla Green is still under the weather.  Let’s keep them both in prayer. 

PROGRAM: Davis E. McCollum, CPSM, CPM, RPA, LEED AP.  He stopped by 

to talk about the history of Lost Mountain and how an Indian was credited in 

naming Lost Mountain and the history of Cobb County. His hobby, Genealogist 

and history, his venture began at the death of his grandmother (Mrs. Barbara 

Frances Stanley McCollum) she died in 1989 and left his old books about Cobb 

County and his family tree. In 2009 (after the death of his mother, Mrs. Peggy 

Joyce Dobbs McCollum) and the fruition of the internet he took an active interest 

in documenting his family history, photos, documents, and Cobb County 

connections that resulted in a Family Tree of 46,800 people, 14,500 photos, 454 

stories, 4623 records and an interactive facebook page.  You can go to his web 

page “Old Marietta (OM)”. 

Davis is a sixth generation Cobb Countian and direct descendent of Capt. Daniel 

McCollum and the President of The McCollum Group.  He works for Lockheed 

Georgia Corporation. 

TREASURER REPORT:  Mike Ball reported a balance of $5422.04 in the 

checking accounting as of September 15, 2014.  Motion was made and second to 

accept the report.  Motion carried. 



MINUTES: The July 21, 2014 minutes were printed and distributed.  Motion was 

made and second to accept the minutes.  Motion carried. 

OLD NEW/BUSINESS: President Stone ask if there were any concerns or 

complaints from the members (none were addressed) He is still working on the 

Defense Driving classes.   

Senior Citizens Day at the Fair – Friday, September 19. 

Clinic is available for 64 and younger. 

The 2014 Christmas Luncheon will be held at the Powder Station Senior Center 

and using the same caters. 

Call List.  If you are one of the callers, make sure you call everyone and we need 

for everyone to respond if you will be attending the luncheon and who will be 

coming with you, don’t want to buy more than we need. 

Our Winner for this month’s raffle was Ron Volksmann, he received a $25.00 gift 

card from Home Depot. 

NEXT BUSINESS MEETING: Will be held at the Powder Springs Station 

Senior Center, October 20, 2014.  Insurance vendors will be there to discuss our 

Insurance for the upcoming year. 

Flue shoots will only be given to retirees. 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 11:50a.m. 

 

DON’T FORGET DUES 

 

Have a bless day! 

JoAnn Mann, Secretary 


